

Newsletter

For the Residents of Hadley Park

November 2015

Board of Directors: Thomas Amburgey, President • Teresa Johns, Vice President • Jackie Ruscoe, Secretary • Jim Brown, Treasurer • Leon Turner, Director



Wishing our Neighbors a Wonderful Holiday Season!



Annual Meetina Hiahliahts

At the Annual Meeting, two new directors were elected to the Board, Jackie Ruscoe and Jim Brown. Jackie and her husband have lived in Hadley Park for five years. Jackie has been a Registered Nurse for 33 years, mostly caring for patients at Mission Hospital. Jackie will serve as Secretary. Jim Brown and his wife moved into Hadley Park in October 2014. Jim served in the U.S. Navy and Naval Reserve. After leaving the service, Jim's career followed several paths including construction, electronics, and real estate. Jim will serve as Treasurer. We are excited to have Jackie and Jim serve as members on the Board of Directors.



The Board and community expressed their heartfelt appreciation to the outgoing members, Judy Hawke and Jack Bishop. Judy's years of service on the Board began in 2007. She has held the positions of Treasurer, President and Secretary. Jack joined the Board in 2008, serving as

Treasurer. Both have agreed to remain active in the community. Judy will continue to author, edit and publish the Newsletter, Neighborhood Directory and Website. Jack will continue to Chair the Architectural Committee and coordinate the beautification and decorations for the Hadley Park sign. Although they will both be missed, we appreciate their continued support.

The Board is seeking volunteers to fill vacant positions on the Neighborhood Watch and Social Committee. If you would like to be involved in the activities of our community, please contact the Board via email at hadleyparkhoa@gmail.com.

Children's Safety



We have become increasingly concerned for the safety of the children living in our community. The traffic on Ledbetter Road coming from Brevard Road has increased.

Motorists have been observed exceeding the speed limit, necessitating the need for extra caution crossing Ledbetter Road. Also, with vehicles parked on our streets, a child riding a bicycle or scooter behind or alongside a parked SUV/car may be hidden from a driver's viewpoint. Let us all make an effort to ensure the safety of the children living in Hadley Park.

Christmas Card Brunch

Sarah Maul has once again graciously agreed to host the Christmas Card Brunch in her home at 4 Thornwood Court on Saturday, November 14, 2015, 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.



Please bring old unused Christmas cards, with envelopes, to this festive event. You will enjoy delicious food while signing and sealing cards to be hand delivered to patients at Park Ridge Hospital on Christmas Day. If you plan to attend, please **RSVP to Sarah** at mopheadsmom@gmail.com. Sarah is looking forward to celebrating with you and you will make Christmas a little more special for patients who must be hospitalized during the Christmas holiday.

Celebrating Our 10th Anniversary

This year we are celebrating Hadley Park's 10 Year Anniversary. A three minute video (slide show) is available on our website showing our community from pre-construction in 2005 to the present. If you are an original homeowner or purchased your home over the last few years, you may enjoy seeing how Hadley Park developed over the years into the community it is today. The video is available on our website (www.hadleyparkhoa.com) under the tab "For Our Residents."

Calling All Neighbors

We need your help in keeping our Neighborhood Directory updated and IPM informed of neighbors moving in and out of Hadley Park. If you are aware of changes on your street, please alert the Board by sending an email to our Gmail account at hadleyparkhoa@gmail.com. With your assistance, we can continue to update our records and provide all new residents with a Welcome Packet containing helpful information about Hadley Park and the HOA.

Bear Alert

There have been several sightings within Hadley Park of bears scavenging for food. Please keep a watchful eye on children and pets. Also keep bird feeders inside your home or garage and garage doors closed.